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21st April 2023 

"Extraordinary things are always hiding in places people never think to look." 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

We would like to take this opportunity to say a very warm welcome back to everyone, after what has 

been a very busy week in school (more about this later on in the ‘Shobnall Showcase’ section of the 

newsletter)! It seems as though everyone has had a really good Easter break (with some good weather 

in parts) and it has been great to have seen children, parents and staff looking so well, refreshed and 

revitalised.  

As the warmer weather now approaches, please don’t forget to send your child to school with suncream 
on and sunhats when we are due to have a particulary hot day. Many thanks for your support with this. 

As you will know from the news, the National Education Union (NEU) continues with further national 

strike action. The next of these scheduled dates is Thursday 27 April 2023 and Tuesday 2 May 2023. 

Whilst some schools have had to make adaptations to ensure that the school can be kept open for as 

many pupils as possible, especially those due to sit exams, Shobnall Primary & Nursery School will be 

unaffected and there will be no impact from strike action. Please send your children to school as normal.   

Please note from the diary dates at the end of the newsletter that school will be closed on Monday 1 May 

for the May Day Bank Holiday, Thursday 4 May for the Borough and Parish Elections and Monday 8 May 

for the Bank Holiday in lieu of His Majesty The King’s Coronation.  

In addition to wishing everyone a very restful, relaxing and enjoyable weekend, we would also like to take 

this opportunity to wish all of our Muslim families a very happy, peaceful and prosperous Eid, which is 

being celebrated now. Eid Mubarak!  

SHOBNALL PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk


The King’s Coronation  

The Coronation of His Majesty The King will take 
place on Saturday 6 May 2023. The Coronation 
Ceremony will take place at Westminster Abbey, 
London, and will be conducted by the Archbishop 
of Canterbury. The Ceremony will see His 
Majesty King Charles III crowned alongside The 
Queen Consort. The Coronation will reflect the 
monarch’s role today and look towards the future, 
while being rooted in longstanding traditions and 
pageantry. Over the course of the short three-day 
week prior to the Coronation, we will be engaging 
with a variety of activities to mark this momentous 
and very special, historical occasion… 

The Coronation Curriculum – The children will be engaged in themed learning over the course of the 
week. As well as focusing on British Values in assemblies and in classrooms, the children will be 
exploring some history in learning about the life of King Charles III and the historical traditions associated 
with the coronation.  

Coronation Craft – The children will be creating their own ‘Coronation Corridor’ in school with a collection 
of coronation craft, made and created by themselves, to celebrate this special occasion.   

Coronation Clothes – On Friday 5 May 2023, children and staff will be allowed the opportunity to come 
dressed to school in their finest regalia, appropriate for a coronation or wear red, white and blue. The 
latter may be more appropriate as some classes have a PE or cricket session on this day. 

Coronation Big Lunch – There will 
be a special coronation-themed 
menu (see attachment at the end of 
the newsletter) for the whole week, 
culminating in traditional street party 
food on Friday 5 May. We would love 
as many of the children (and staff) as 
possible to indulge… 

Coronation Big Party – On Friday 5 
May, we will be having a big party on 
the field, weather permitting in the 
afternoon. Children will be able to 
enjoy playing a variety of traditional 
games, music, and snacks to 
celebrate the King’s Coronation!  

Coronation Gift – The school has purchased a bespoke, specially designed pin badge to give to all the 
children and staff as a gift to commemorate His Majesty The King’s Coronation at Shobnall Primary & 
Nursery School. These will be given out at the end of the school day on Friday 5 May.  

Don’t forget the wider programme of events and activities planned for His Majesty The King’s Coronation, 
including a concert at Windsor Castle, street parties, The Big Help Out and an extra bank holiday for the 
weekend itself from Saturday 6 May to Monday 8 May 2023.  

The Government’s New Emergency Alerts System 

The government’s new emergency alerts system is live 

and will enable people to be contacted via their mobile 

phone when lives are in danger. The system will be 

tested nationally on Sunday 23 April 2023 at 3pm. 

An emergency alert is a loud, siren-like sound with a 

message on your mobile phone or tablet screen. To 

check an alert is genuine, visit GOV.UK. 

https://www.gov.uk/alerts?utm_source=17%20April%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


Eid al-Fitr 

Eid al-Fitr, also known as 

“Festival of Breaking the 

Fast,” is the most prominent 

Islamic festival celebrated by 

1.8 billion Muslims all over the 

world that marks the end of 

Ramadan, the Islamic holy 

month of fasting. Here are 

some other interesting facts 

about this holy festival:  

 Eid al-Fitr is the day of 

celebrating the happy 

end of Ramadan. 

Many sweet treats and delicacies are consumed to celebrate the sweet end of this holy month.  

 The festival traditionally holds a three-day celebration which involves praying, feasting, family 

gatherings, exchanging gifts and helping the needy. 

 Eid al-Fitr is a day of thanksgiving to Allah for showering the eternal blessings and giving all a 

chance to enjoy the blessings of the month of Ramadan. 

 Zakat al-Fitr is a kind of donation where you lend a hand to the poor and needy conducting the 

charity at the end of the fasting month, Ramadan. Such a practice is done to cleanse a Muslim 

soul from any sins, committed during the month of Ramadan as well as for inner peace and 

happiness. This is the most beautiful part of this festival which is done with great love. Muslims 

shower the needy with great gifts, sweets, clothes and food items and bless their day with eternal 

joys.  
 Like many festivals, Eid al-Fitr involves the practice of gifting. As we all know, gifts act as a perfect 

medium for expressing your emotions. Be it expressing the feelings of the heart or conveying the 

best wishes of the occasion; they are often given to increase the charm of the moment.  

 Hillary Clinton hosted the first Eid al-Fitr at White House in 1996. Later, the Clintons continued 

the tradition every year after. The dinner was attended by the prominent members of the Muslim 

American community, including politicians, leaders and students. With the passage of time, the 

Eid al-Fitr dinner tradition has continued with every president. George W Bush and Barack Obama 

hosted the Ramadan dinner every year of their presidency.  

10 Top Tips for Parents to Support Children to Read 

Some time ago now, the Department for Education 
published some advice for parents to help primary-aged 
children read at home. We thought it would be useful to 
share the link with you again: 

10 top tips for parents to support children to read 

Parents, carers, guardians and families can use this advice 
to encourage and support reading. 

There’s further resources available online at Online 
education resources: English resources. 

Nursery Places Available for September! 

We do still have a few places left in our Nursery 
setting for September, so please enquire if you or 
someone else you know within the community, would 
like a place in our outstanding school. Further 
information can be found on our school website 
Admissions page on how to apply for a place. 

https://www.huffpost.com/entry/how-muslims-celebrate-eid-al-fitr-the-end-of-ramadan_n_59511e9ce4b02734df2bf6c9
https://www.huffpost.com/entry/how-muslims-celebrate-eid-al-fitr-the-end-of-ramadan_n_59511e9ce4b02734df2bf6c9
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read/10-top-tips-to-encourage-children-to-read
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/english-resources#english
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-online-education-resources/english-resources#english
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/admissions-procedures/


FREE Uniform! 
 
Remember, we have FREE uniform that is available for anyone who needs 
it, via our donation service. There is a box situated outside the school office 
for any parents who have old items that they wish to donate. Please could 
we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before placing in the 
box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting, collating and distributing this. If you 
wish to contact Amy to ask what is available that you might be in need of, 
please contact her via amyroobottom@outlook.com.  
 
Online Safety Tips 

Ofcom’s annual ‘Children and Parents: Media Use 

and Attitudes’ report provides a comprehensive 

picture of how young people used and interacted 

with the internet in the preceding year. It’s a 

fascinating snapshot of what games and apps 

young people are currently favouring, how long they 

spend online and how tastes change at certain 

ages.  

While some of Ofcom’s latest findings will probably 

come as scant surprise (YouTube being by far the 

most popular platform among under-18s, for 

instance), other conclusions may raise an eyebrow 

or two. This special guide presents some of the 

report’s most eye-catching facts and figures in an 

accessible infographic format. 

In the guide you'll find statistics and trends such as the current most popular platforms for young people 

and the proportion of children in each age group who play online games. 

Solar Lighting 

With the days getting longer, and the weather getting 

brighter, we are likely to spend more time in the garden.  

Use solar-powered lights in your garden to reduce your 

reliance on non-renewable energy sources and lower your 

carbon footprint. 

Solar lights are low-maintenance, cost-effective, and come 

in a variety of styles such as pathway lights, string lights, and 

lanterns.  

Place them in areas that receive ample sunlight during the 

day, so they can recharge and provide a sustainable light 

source throughout the night.  

Choose the right lights for you here.  

Staffordshire Dignity in Care Awards 2023 

People from Staffordshire are being invited to nominate 

carers, work colleagues, friends, and family members for a 

special award. The awards are open to anyone who works in 

the adult care sector – staff from care companies, as well as 

informal carers. Nominating someone for an award is quick 

and easy and can be done online or by contacting the Care 

Market Development Team who can help you do it. You can 

find out more about the awards or nominate at 

mailto:amyroobottom@outlook.com
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LndoaWNoLmNvLnVrL3Jldmlld3MvZ2FyZGVuLWZ1cm5pdHVyZS9hcnRpY2xlL2Jlc3Qtc29sYXItZ2FyZGVuLWxpZ2h0cy1hVkR4TTZKNU1Ha0M_bWlfZWNtcD1TVVNfRU1fMTYwNDIzJm1pX3U9MjE2OTQzNzk3JnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj00MjQwODk1LVNVU19FTV8xNjA0MjMmdXRtX21lZGl1bT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWVtYWlsIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMDQxNy43NTI4ODQ4MSJ9._xI1akRgSd3mONZ0oGhOgR7HmHaMlG9j_f6PsqUqAJc/s/2907700753/br/159236932386-l


www.staffordshire.gov.uk/dignityincare or by clicking the link on the flier attached to the end of the 

newsletter. Nominations close on 28th April 2023. 

Hot Lunch Options – 24 to 28 April 2023 

 

   SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery  

This week in Nursery we have started our new topic, 'All 

Creatures Great and Small'. Having read the story Dear Zoo by 

Rod Campbell, we have discussed animals that would and 

would not make good pets and have met some pets that belong 

to members 

of staff in 

school! Mrs 

France 

brought in 

Pippy, her 

hamster. The children thoroughly enjoyed learning 

about how to look after him. They were very excited 

about their special visitors and enjoyed learning about 

the needs of different animals, as well as showing 

great care whilst petting them! This week the children 

have also had a great time in PE with Mr Attwood, 

learning how to copy and explore different 

movements.  

Reception  

Reception have had an exciting start to the new term. 

It was fantastic to see them arrive to school eager to 

begin learning all about minibeasts for our new 

theme, ‘It’s a Bugs Life.’ They have also started 

writing sentences and I am so impressed with how 

hard the children have been working in ensuring they 



remember their capital letters at the beginning of a sentence, their finger spaces and a full stop at the 

end.  

The children were very excited as we headed down to Forest School to begin our first session. I was very 

impressed with the children as they listened carefully to the various expectations such as, walking around 

the fire circle and moving natural 

materials appropriately. They all 

became explorers as they found a variety of 

minibeasts including a huge worm and 

beetle! They also created homes for the 

minibeasts they found using natural 

materials and joined in with games and 

songs. We can’t wait for next week’s session 

when we hope to bring some minibeasts 

back to the classroom! 

Year 1  

Year 1 have had a lovely week! They have 

started their new English topic, writing 

descriptions about the seaside. In Maths they 

have been counting in 2s. We have focused 

on relationships with friends and family in 

PSHCE and have been focussing on 

appropriate and inappropriate physical 

contact. Well done Year 1 for a great week!  

Year 2  

Year 2 have come back to school full of energy and ready for learning! In Maths, they got stuck straight 

into learning about fractions and have blown everyone away with their knowledge and how quickly they 

have grasped this new and tricky approach. In the lead up to SATS, Year 2 have been focusing on 

answering VIPERS questions about a variety of texts. They have been learning how to skim and scan 

large pieces of text to find the answers, as well as how to identify the key parts of questions. In the 

afternoon, Year 2 have 

completed a computing unit of 

learning around pictograms and 

understanding data. They have 

been able to interpret tally 

charts, create pictograms and 

analyse data. Most excitingly, 

the class tadpoles returned from 

their holiday at the Keen 

household (many thanks to the 

Keen family for their expert care 

of our amphibian friends). The 

children have loved observing 

the changes in their growth, as 

well as watching them eat this 

week’s snack of cucumber! 

What a week – keep up the 

great work Year 2!   

Year 3 

Wow what a great first week Year 3 have had! As a class they have devised three key goals that they 

want to work towards, 1. respectful, 2. helpful and 3. outstanding. The children worked together in small 

groups to devise different words they could use and voted as a class what they felt was best. They then 



devised definition for these words and rewards they could have if they achieved their goals. I am so 

impressed with how the children are trying really hard to achieve these on a daily basis. Well done Year 

3! We have also started a new writing unit in English called, ‘How do magnets help us?', the children are 

super excited to be able to begin learning about their explanation writing task. In Maths, we have begun 

our learning on 'mass' and the children have worked exceptionally hard at reading scales. We have also 

begun our new class text, 'The Iron Man' which the children have already produced some work for a class 

display. Keep up the fantastic work Year 3! 

Year 4  

We have had a brilliant first week back in Year 4. In maths, the children have started their decimal unit 

and it has been brilliant to see the children have shown such a secure understanding of place value to 

be able to identify tenths and hundredths. In English, we have been identifying the features of a narrative 

explaining the dangers of electricity ready to write our own narrative in a couple of weeks sharing our 

own views on the dangers of electricity. Furthermore, across the curriculum in history, we have started 

our topic for this term on the Ancient Egyptians and the children have been plotting the most important 

events throughout this period onto a timeline. Finally, the children have been predicting the outcome of 

our new class text, The Firework-Makers Daughter and the children have been thoroughly engaged in 

discussing what the book could be about. A brilliant first week back Year 4!  

Year 5 

Year 5 enjoyed the start to the 

term with a new topic in Science of 

Animals Including Humans. They 

created their own human life cycle. 

The children also had the pleasure 

of their first Forest School session 

with Mrs Johnston and Mrs Martin. 

It was beautiful weather for the 

children to enjoy the fresh air.  

In Maths, the children have 

continued well with the decimals, 

fractions, and percentages unit. 

They have been converting fractions to decimals and practising ordering and comparing them. Great 

confidence has been shown and they are using their 

vocabulary to explain their understanding. 

We have introduced our new reading text, Journey to 

the River Sea by Eva Ibbotson. The children have 

used their inference and prediction skills to write 

about what they think happens in the story. They 

looked for clues in the images on the front cover and 

linked this to the blurb.  

Our topic focus this week has been French. The 

children watched a video (all in French) about le 

systeme solaire. This topic on space exploration will 

enable the children to retrieve their learning in 

Science from last term too! 

A great discussion was had during the RE lesson 

about actions and consequences. The children had 

to consider what the consequences could be to 

certain actions, and whether they were positive 

(good) or negative (bad).  



Year 6  

This week in Year 6 we have been busy 

preparing for our SATs test in three 

weeks time. Not only have we been busy 

revising, but we have also started our 

new unit in English - recounts. We have 

based our recount on a music video 

called 'Titanium' and we are planning to 

write it in the first person, as if we were 

the boy from the video. We are really 

enjoying this and can't wait to produce the 

finished product. We finished the week 

with Computing, Music, and Science. We 

have also been lucky to have an extra PE 

lesson in cricket delivered by a visitor 

from Staffordshire Cricket.   

Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 9+ 

My Name is Sunshine Simpson 
Written by G.M Linton 
 
Sunshine Simpson is a young girl seeking adventure - but 
misadventures seem to have a habit of finding her. With new 
friend Evie rapidly turning into a worst enemy, a French pen 
pal to impress, a disastrous home haircut and a stressful 
school showcase, every day feels like a rainy day. 
 
Sunshine's beloved Grandad has always been there to cheer 
her up, but as he grows older and quieter every day, 
Sunshine is forced to accept that their adventures together 
may be coming to an end. Grandad's stories have always 
helped her in the past - can Sunshine find her voice in time 
to tell her story at the school showcase? 
 
Told with humour and charm through one young girl’s quest 
to find her voice, this uplifting story, which celebrates the 
Windrush legacy, explores themes of identity, community, 
belonging and self-belief. 
 
Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

 

 

 

Reception Jack P Lincoln S-B 

Year 1 Charlotte M Kaleb G 

Year 2 Layla N George N 

Year 3 Seb J Zain A 

Year 4 Alfie P Jibreel Q 

Year 5 Sophie A Lilly L 

Year 6 Ameen A Sophie M 

Reception Mia L 

Year 1 Zayn C 

Year 2 Alina P 

Year 3 Jacob R 

Year 4 Lily J 

Year 5 Oliver O 

Year 6 Joshua M 



Attendance  

This week’s Attendance Champions are Year 1! Well done! Here are the figures for this week…  

Reception 86.7% Target 

Year 1 96.3%  
96% Year 2 94.0% 

Year 3 94.0% 

Year 4 90.7% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 94.8%  
95.1% Year 6 89.0% 

Overall 92.9% 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
21.04.23) 
 

82 125 142 119 

Position 
 
 

4th – 1 point  2nd – 3 points  1st – 4 points 3rd – 2 points 

Running Total 
 
 

1 3 4 2 

 

Summer Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 17th April 2023 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 

Borough and Parish Elections – School Closed Thursday 4th May 2023 

Non-Uniform Day Friday 5th May 2023 

Bank Holiday – King’s Coronation Monday 8th May 2023 

Key Stage 1 & Key Stage 2 SATs Week Tuesday 9th May 2023 – Friday 12th May 2023 

School Closes for Half Term Friday 27th May 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 5th June 2023 

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check Monday 5th June 2023 – Friday 23rd June 2023 

New Parents Meeting for Nursery & Reception  
Parents 

Thursday 8th June 2023 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Monday 12th June 2023 – Friday 16th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Reception  Monday 12th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Tuesday 13th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Wednesday 14th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 3  Thursday 15th June 2023 

Reception Class Assembly  Thursday 15th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 4  Friday 16th June 2023 

Sports Day – EYFS/KS1 AM & KS2 PM Monday 19th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Monday 19th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Tuesday 20th June 2023 

Reserve Sports Day – EYFS/KS1 AM & KS2 PM Wednesday 21st June 2022 

Year 3 Class Assembly Thursday 22nd June 2023 

Year 4 Class Assembly Thursday 29th June 2023 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 6th July 2023 

JTMAT INSET Day – School Closed Friday 7th July 2023 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Brewhouse Performance – Peter  
Pan 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 



Nursery Graduation Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly Thursday 20th July 2023 

School Closes for Summer Friday 21st July 2023 

INSET Day Monday 24th July 2023 

INSET Day Tuesday 25th July 2023 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAFFORDSHIRE DIGNITY IN CARE 

AWARDS 2023  
 

People from Staffordshire are being invited to nominate carers, work 

colleagues, friends & family members for a special award. The awards are 

open to anyone who works in the adult care sector – staff from care 

companies, as well as informal carers. Nominating someone for an award 

is quick and easy and can be done online or by contacting the Care 

Market Development Team who can help you do it.  

 

Do you know someone who goes above and beyond in the care sector? Why not 

nominate them for an award, the award categories are: 
 

 

 

You can find out more about the awards or nominate at  

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/dignityincare or by clicking the link below: 

Staffordshire Dignity in Care Awards - Staffordshire County Council  

Nominations close on 28th April 2023 

Newcomer to Care Dignity 

Champion 
 

Care Home Dignity Champion  
 

Community Service Dignity 

Champion  
 

Registered Manager Dignity 
Champion  

 

Care Team Dignity Champion 
 

 

Community Volunteering Dignity 

Champion 
 

Specialist Dignity 
Champion(Learning Disability) 

 

Palliative Care / End of Life 
Dignity Champion 

 
Special Recognition Dignity 

Champion 

 



Design a product that will 
help to make the world a 
better place



Design Brief-
Design and make 
a product that will 
make the world a 
better place

Brief set by
Kirby Dowler (Secondary)
Kirstie Raw (Primary)

In collaboration with
Design & Technology 
Association

Judged by
Spy Studios. London

Deadline
May 2023, 3:30pm

The backstory
Everything in the world is 
designed and manufactured, 
from a pen to a jet plane, a cup 
to a skyscraper, a paperclip to 
pop up emergency shelters.

What's the challenge?
The power of the designer is 
enormous, we can design things 
to make the world a better 
place, to make it more 
sustainable, to enable others to 
do things quicker, to support 
users with disabilities so that the 
world is a more inclusive place 
to live. The world that we live in 
is changing every day, there are 
lots of issues that we, as 
humans, face everyday that 
designers, engineers and 
manufacturers have not yet 
found a solution for, solutions to 
problems that would make the 
world an even better place to be.

Who are we talking with?
Your product can be designed 
for anyone or any target 
audience, from babies to 
teenagers, parents to the elderly 
Think about what a problem to 
solve which will make the world 
a better place for your chosen 
individual. 

Things to think about
It doesn’t have to be a huge 
product, sometimes, the smallest 
products make the biggest 
difference e.g. A can opener to 
help someone with arthritis open 
tin cans ensures that daily life is 
inclusive for all. We are looking 
for crazy, weird and wonderful 
ideas! 

What and how to submit
Mandatory
1 A4 PowerPoint Slide saved as a 
PDF with your full name and 
school as the file name e.g. 
JoeSmith_WinshillPrimarySchool
Make sure you answer the 3 
questions fully. No more than 100 
words per question

• Who does your product help?
• How does it help them?
• Why is the product needed?

Include a visual representation of 
your idea (Maximum 3 images)-
these could be drawings or 
photographs of a 3D model. (You 
can build your design out of any
materials- Lego, modelling 
materials etc)

Deadline
• Friday 19th May 2023, 3pm.
• All entries to be sent to Emily 

Neale- e.neale@jths.co.uk



The can opener has been designed to 
help people with arthritis, it allows them 

to go about simple daily tasks like 
opening a can with ease. They would not 

be able to do this without this product 
being designed. Weblink. 

Examples of 
products that 
have made the 
world a better 
place

Brief set by
Kirby Dowler (Secondary)
Kirstie Raw (Primary)

In collaboration with
Design & Technology 
Association

Judged by
Spy Studios. London

Adiff. A "jacket that can turn into a tent” 
(a.k.a. the trench & bomber), one of our first 

solution-based items designed to provide 
assistance to homeless and refugee 

populations.
Weblink.

Biscuit Pocket: The Cup That Holds Your 
Cookies. Perfect place to keep your 

biscuits safe and makes it easier to carry 
your cup of tea and biscuits to the sofa 

where you can relax..

The radio, instead of relying 
on batteries or external electrical source, 
is powered by the user winding a crank. 

This stores energy in a spring which then 
drives an electrical generator.

Weblink.

Plant Starch Material is made from a mix 
of 70% plant materials like corn, potatoes, 
and other vegetables. The plant materials 

are renewable, meaning they can be 
grown again and again

No power, no problem. Pull the cord. 
Generate electricity. Never run out of 

power. NowLight turns your effort into 
electricity. A minute of pulling will generate 
up to 2 hours of light or enough power for a 
15-minute phone call. NowLight can also be 

charged from USB power sources or using 
a solar panel. Weblink.

https://www.verywellhealth.com/best-can-openers-for-arthritis-4157529
https://adiff.com/pages/about
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9wko562gWog
https://deciwatt.global/nowlight


 

 
 
 
  
 

Don’t be tempted to cool off in Rivers, Canals, Lakes or Reservoirs as swimming 
in open water can result in drowning 

 

If you see someone in the water 
 

 Call 999 and ask for fire and ambulance. Ask for the Coastguard if by the sea. 
 

 Location – give as much information on your location, look for landmarks, signs or bridges or 
use WHAT THREE WORDS service to find your location. 

 

 https://what3words.com/news/emergency/three-words-for-a-faster-emergency-response 
 

 Stay on the telephone to the emergency services. 
 

 Tell the person in the water to float on their back, extend arms & legs & to move hands and 
feet to stay afloat. 
 

 Use lifesaving equipment such as lifebuoy or throw line if close by.  
 

 NEVER ENTER THE WATER TO SAVE SOMEONE ELSE or an ANIMAL 

https://youtu.be/wqGVS2UuxiY 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fIGMdnD0cSs 

 

https://what3words.com/news/emergency/three-words-for-a-faster-emergency-response
https://youtu.be/wqGVS2UuxiY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fIGMdnD0cSs


 

 

During the school holidays, and in particular in hot weather, increasing 
numbers of children are drowning. On average, there are 50 of these 
tragedies each year in the U.K. 
Keep reading to see our top tips on how to stay safe around open 
water. 
 

Water is often far deeper than people think. Only swim where there is 
supervision or a lifeguard. Water that looks calm on the surface may 
have a fast current underneath. 
 

It’s very cold and can quickly cause cramp and breathing difficulties. 
Cold water shock can paralyse your ability to move and kill within a 
minute 

The depth of water can be deceptive and may contain hidden rubbish 
and debris such as shopping trolleys or broken glass which can cause 
injuries and drowning. 
 

Sometimes it can be polluted and make you ill. There is a serious risk 
of waterborne diseases 
 

Think! 
Stay safe and keep out of open water 



Dessert 
 

Ice-cream 

Yoghurts  

Fruit  

Main 
Fish and chips  

Veggie sticks and chips  

Peas or beans  

Jacket potato  

Cheese packed lunch  

Salad bar  

 

Tuesday  
02/05/23 



Dessert 
 

Royal crown biscuits  

Yoghurts  

Fruit  

Main 
Roast Turkey  

Quorn fillet  

Carrots, broccoli Roast potatoes  

Jacket potato  

Cheese packed lunch  

Salad bar  

 

Wednesday 
03/05/23 



Dessert 
 

Royal  flag muffins  

Yoghurts  

Fruit  

Main 
Beefeater burgers  

Corgi veggie dogs  

Serived with wedges and corn 

Jacket potatoes  

Cheese packed lunch  

Coleslaw and salad bar 

 

Friday  
05/05/23 


